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	Blue Line Accident
At approximately 12:13 a.m. today, a southbound Metro Blue Line train was involved in an accident with a male pedestrian at Spring Street between the Wardlow and Willow stations in Long Beach. The accident is under investigation, but is confirmed as a fatality by Sheriff’s Watch Commander. There were approximately 10 patrons on-board the train at the time of the accident and they were evacuated on a following train. Blue Line service was delayed approximately 10 minutes as trains were single tracked in the area until close of regular service. The scene cleared at approximately 4:12 a.m. There was no impact to morning Blue Line service.  
Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor Project Record of Decision

Last Friday, December 30, 2011, the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) issued the Record of Decision (ROD) for the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor Project in compliance with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA). This milestone caps a four year period of working with the public and our stakeholders to complete the necessary planning, design, and environmental analysis for this 8.5 mile Light Rail Transit Line serving the Crenshaw Corridor, Inglewood, Westchester and the LAX Area. The ROD authorizes us to proceed with the project’s implementation. The Crenshaw/LAX Line is one of only 14 infrastructure projects in the country identified by President Obama’s administration for expedited permitting and environmental review to help accelerate job creation. As one step toward this goal, we issued a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) on December 23, 2011 for a design/build contract, the first step in the construction procurement process for the line. The project is scheduled to open in late 2018.
Upgrading the Gateway Building Water Pumps January 13-15, 2012

Water service in the USG building will be turned off beginning at 8:00 p.m. on Friday, January 13, 2012. This will affect all restrooms, break rooms and water fountains. In addition, there will be no heating and air conditioning in the building while the water is off. We recommend that only personnel who are required to work in the building be here during this time, and that no public meetings be scheduled while the work is being performed. Portable restroom service will be available outside on the Plaza level.   

This work is part of the eight-year Gateway Building Rehabilitation Project. The project will replace central plant equipment that is nearing the end of its useful life. Central plant equipment includes cooling towers, chillers, fans, boilers, valves and pumps. The project also includes replacement of items such as domestic water piping, fire sprinkler piping, energy related items like thermostats and lighting systems, carpeting, and chairs. Repairs to the parking garage, East Portal and Patsaouras Transit Plaza are also included.  Making all of these improvements in an occupied building is complicated. General Services will work to minimize disruption, but on occasion will need to ask that you “pardon our dust.”  
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